
RADFORD SEMELE COMMUNITY HALL 

Report to Parish Council – October 2024 

As we come into the latter part of 2024, the Community Hall is fairly busy, and 

getting busier.   It continues to be very popular for parties and events, being hired 

by residents and people from the nearby area. 

Groups who use the Hall regularly continue to flourish.   Most particularly the 

Art Group seems to grow in popularity on a weekly basis !    This is probably 

helped by the occasional venture out to The Windmill pub, for a morning of 

painting in their conservatory, followed by lunch !     

For the Scarecrow Festival at the beginning of the month, the Hall was open from 

11.30 to 2.30 on both days and was very popular as somewhere to sit and relax, 

take refreshments – with cake and a cuppa – and was very useful for a toilet 

break.     This offered an excellent opportunity to give people (from the village 

and also quite a few from the surrounding area) the opportunity to see the Hall 

and what it has to offer.    One or two bookings have already resulted from this 

event! The Hall also had its own scarecrow, wonderfully designed and put 

together by Debbie ! 

From Tuesday 8 October, the Hall is offering a ‘warm space’ each Tuesday in the 

morning, for anyone, but most particularly for residents who live alone and who 

would appreciate a warm drink and some company.      

One or two interesting events coming up – a Murder Mystery Evening on 

Saturday 2 November and a Craft Fair in December. 
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